
 
January 31, 2022 
  
Delivered electronically to “parents4anewnsdboard@gmail.com” 
  
Subject: PDC Case 100491 
  
Dear Students First (Dominique France, Angela Chapman, and Melissa Wells): 
  
Enclosed is a copy of an electronic letter sent to Sylvia Schultz concerning a complaint filed with the 
Public Disclosure Commission (PDC).  
  
As noted in the letter to Sylvia Schultz, the PDC has dismissed this matter in accordance with RCW 
42.17A.755(1) and will not be conducting a more formal investigation into these allegations or taking 
further enforcement action in this matter. 
 
However, pursuant to WAC 390-37-060(1)(d), this letter serves as a warning letter concerning your failure 
to provide complete expenditure descriptions, properly report subvendor information, include occupation 
and employer information, and file a C-6 for an electioneering communication.  The formal written 
warning includes staff’s expectation that in future elections Students First timely files all required reports 
and that those reports include all required information.  The Commission will consider the formal written 
warning in deciding on further Commission action if there are future violations of PDC laws or rules. 
 
The complaint also alleged the Font Size on some advertising may have been smaller than the allowed 
minimum size.  If Students First sponsors political advertising in the future, please ensure you are familiar 
with the minimum font size requirements, which can be found on the PDC’s website. 
 
If you have questions, you may contact Phil Stutzman at 360-664-8853 toll-free at 1-877-601-2828, or by 
e-mail pdc@pdc.wa.gov. 
  
Sincerely, 
Electronically Signed Philip E. Stutzman 
Phil Stutzman 
Compliance Officer 
  
Endorsed by, 
Electronically Signed Peter Frey Lavallee 
Peter Frey Lavallee 
Executive Director 


